LegCo Secretariat to resume public
services gradually

The following is issued on behalf of the Legislative Council Secretariat:

The Legislative Council (LegCo) Secretariat announced today (August 21)
that the public services of the Secretariat will be resumed gradually from
next Monday (August 24). The following arrangements will be implemented for
two weeks until 6 September:

(i) the LegCo Public Complaints Office will resume its counter services from
10am to 4.30pm on Monday, Wednesday and Friday;

(ii) the LegCo Archives will resume services from 10am to 4.30pm on Monday,
Wednesday and Friday, and will accept public visits by appointments. The
LegCo Library will remain closed until September 13 to conduct stock-taking
exercise but its enquiry services will continue to be available during the
period;

(iii) Members' Entrance 2 and Footbridge Entrance of the LegCo Complex will
be open from 7am to 8pm from Monday to Friday, or 30 minutes after the end of
the last meeting of the day (whichever is later); and

(iv) a maximum of five members of the public will be admitted to observe each
of the LegCo or its committee meeting in order to reduce the number of
attendees in the public galleries of the Chamber / Conference Rooms.

For details of the epidemic prevention measures and special arrangements
implemented by the LegCo Secretariat, please refer to the announcement on the
LegCo Website
(https://www.legco.gov.hk/general/english/sec/corg ser/whats on 20200821-e.pd

f).

The Secretariat will review the aforementioned measures in accordance
with the development of the epidemic and make further announcements in due
course.
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